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May 2017 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
E-Safety Amongst Young People  
 
We are writing to ask for your support with regard to helping your children to use the internet safely 
and appropriately. We hope that you might find time to discuss this very important topic with your 
children.  
 
You may know that in February this year we celebrated ‘Safer Internet Day’ (SID) and your children may 
have discussed with you some of the related topics they discussed during the day. The internet does of 
course offer many positive opportunities, however it is essential that children keep themselves safe 
when using it. We address this issue with students via various channels at school, but also seek your 
support in ensuring that your children are keeping themselves safe when on-line and using technology 
appropriately.  
 
You may have seen recent press coverage highlighting the concerning trend called ‘The Blue Whale 
Challenge’. This is an online trend whereby young people are assigned daily tasks that include self-
harming and watching horror movies. These tasks gradually get worse over a period of 50 days where 
on the 50th day the young person is challenged to commit suicide. More information on this online 
trend can be found at:  
 
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/expert-opinion/latest-fake-news-phenomenon-blue-whale-
suicidegame/?gclid=Cj0KEQjwmIrJBRCRmJ_x7KDo9oBEiQAuUPKMmiikLpngIdDpNwNs8vB1Zy_GTTnhZ
XSg5G8PcDw1OwaAibo8P8HAQ 
 
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/blog/advice-those-concerned-about-blue-whale-story 
 
Can I also draw your attention to a TV series that is proving popular with some young people, ‘13 
Reasons Why’, which is being shown on Netflix and appears to normalise and legitimise suicide. Can we 
ask that as hard as it is with teenagers, you closely monitor what your children are watching at home. 
Discussing a TV series like this could prove a really useful method of drawing attention to the 
significance and impact that suicide has on people’s lives. Please see below links to The Guardian and 
Wikipedia for extra information and possible discussion points on the series. 
https://www.theguardian.com/tv-and-radio/2017/apr/26/netflix-13-reasons-why-suicide 
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/13_Reasons_Why 
 
With regard to your child’s use of social media at home, I am sure you are aware of the popularity of 
Facebook, Twitter, Instagram and Snapchat. However, new sites are regularly being created and 
therefore we advise you to monitor for new sites, as well as internet usage on a regular basis. You can 
find some extremely useful guidance on new sites and Apps on the Common Sense Media website:  
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/blog/16-apps-and-websites-kids-are-heading-to-after-
facebook 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:info@theharefieldacademy.org
http://www.theharefieldacademy.org/
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/expert-opinion/latest-fake-news-phenomenon-blue-whale-suicidegame/?gclid=Cj0KEQjwmIrJBRCRmJ_x7KDo9oBEiQAuUPKMmiikLpngIdDpNwNs8vB1Zy_GTTnhZXSg5G8PcDw1OwaAibo8P8HAQ
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/expert-opinion/latest-fake-news-phenomenon-blue-whale-suicidegame/?gclid=Cj0KEQjwmIrJBRCRmJ_x7KDo9oBEiQAuUPKMmiikLpngIdDpNwNs8vB1Zy_GTTnhZXSg5G8PcDw1OwaAibo8P8HAQ
https://www.internetmatters.org/hub/expert-opinion/latest-fake-news-phenomenon-blue-whale-suicidegame/?gclid=Cj0KEQjwmIrJBRCRmJ_x7KDo9oBEiQAuUPKMmiikLpngIdDpNwNs8vB1Zy_GTTnhZXSg5G8PcDw1OwaAibo8P8HAQ
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/blog/advice-those-concerned-about-blue-whale-story
https://www.theguardian.com/tv-and-radio/2017/apr/26/netflix-13-reasons-why-suicide
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/13_Reasons_Why
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/blog/16-apps-and-websites-kids-are-heading-to-after-facebook
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/blog/16-apps-and-websites-kids-are-heading-to-after-facebook


 

 
 
 
 
You should talk to your child/children if you are concerned about them or notice a change in their 
behaviour. We would encourage you to inform the school of any concerns you may have. 
 
You can also seek additional support from the NSPCC on 0808 808 5002 to provide advice on how to 
keep children safe online. 
 
Please also report abuse of children to CEOP www.ceop.police.uk/ceop-report 
 
If you have a safeguarding concern you can contact Mrs Barrett, Mrs Bolger and Mrs White, Designated 
Safeguarding Professionals at The Harefield Academy. 
 
As always, if you feel your child is at immediate risk please dial 999 and ask for the appropriate 
emergency services. 
 
We do hope that you will manage to find some time over the break to discuss these very important 
issues with your children. In the meantime, we would like to thank you for your support of The Academy 
over the past half term and wish you and your family a very happy, restful break. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Kate Barrett 
Designated Safeguarding Lead 
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